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“We are in the country of the Awabakal peoples. We respectfully acknowledge their elders, celebrating their 

continuing culture and the living memory of their ancestors.” 

The following prayer is for the communities in Turkey and Syria affected by the devastating earthquakes in recent 

weeks. The prayer comes from the Catholic Agency for Overseas Development. 

 

God of mercy, 

We pray for the people of Turkey and Syria 

following the recent earthquakes. 

We mourn the death and destruction. 

and pray for those who have died and those who grieve. 

 

Lord, bring them comfort, strength, and renewed hope. 

 

We hold in our hearts those who are injured, 

and those who have lost loved ones, livelihoods, and homes. 

 

Lord, bring them comfort, strength, and renewed hope. 

 

Sustain and guide all responding to this disaster. 

Grant those affected courage and resilience, 

as they rebuild their lives and communities. 

 

Lord, bring them comfort, strength, and renewed hope. 

 

Inspire us to unite in solidarity, 

acting swiftly and generously, 

so that help may reach all who need it. 

 

Lord, bring them comfort, strength, and renewed hope. 

 

Amen 

 

St Paul  Pray for the people of Turkey and Syria 

 

St Paul  Pray for us 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au
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Swimming Carnival 

 

On Monday, 6 February students and staff gathered for the annual St Paul’s Swimming Carnival at 

Lambton Pool. It was wonderful to see the students enthusiastically competing in the races and novelty 

events. Swimming and Athletic Carnivals are wonderful ways to build school spirit and the 2023 carnival 

was another example of the community aspect of St Paul’s. 

 

Congratulations and best wishes to those students who progressed to the Diocesan Carnival in the 

coming weeks. 

 

Thanks to the students for their cooperation on the day, to Mrs de Winter and Mrs Heard for their 

organisation of the carnival and to the teachers who ensure the carnival ran smoothly. 

 

 

Emmaus Award 

 

On Tuesday, 7 February, teachers from across the diocese gathered for the annual Call to Serve Mass. A 

part of this celebration is the presentation of the Emmaus Awards. This year Nicole Burns, a highly 

valued member of the St Paul’ staff was acknowledged for her dedication and commitment to her 

students when she was awarded a Diocesan Emmaus Award for Excellence in Teaching. Apart from 

providing authentic learning experiences for her students to ensure they achieve to their potential, 

Nicole has been an advocate and mentor to the students who have led the Period Positivity Project. 

Nicole epitomises the staff at St Paul’s, who continue to provide the best learning environment for their 

students to flourish.  

 

As a community we offer our congratulations to Nicole for this significant achievement.  
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HSC RoSA Award Ceremony 
 

On Wednesday, 8 February, the St Paul’s community gathered for the 2022 Diocesan HSC and RoSA Awards. 

Ms Lisa Tierney from the Diocesan Office and Mr Steve Todd from the Catholic Schools Office were in 

attendance to present these awards. It was wonderful to affirm the students for their academic success in 

2022.  

 

The following students were affirmed for their HSC Examination achievements: 

 

Diocesan First in Course  Biology     Merin Charly & Ella-Jane Donelly 

Diocesan First in Course  Studies of Religion II   Alexandra Holliday 

Diocesan First in Course  Ancient History    Daniel MacKinnon 

Diocesan First in Course  VET Electrotechnology Examination Bradley Post (Third in the State) 

Diocesan Academic Award Outstanding Academic Achievement Alexandra Holliday 

 

The following students ATAR score was acknowledged: 

 

Alexandra Holliday 97.95 

Merin Charly  96.65 

Bradley Post   93.95 

Ella Rushton  93.75 

Paige Wheeler  91.85 

Mark Roberts  91.75 

William Hall  90 

 

The students below received Academic Achievement awards for their efforts in the Year 10 RoSA: 

 

Charli Arnold 

Danah Chapman 

Trinity Gilbert 

Alisha Ingrey 

Adrian Mace 

Grady Platt 

Paige Stalling 

Lara Wrightson 
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 Year 12 Retreat 

 

On Wednesday morning, the Year 12 students departed for their Year 12 Retreat. This is one of the 

highlights of Year 12. Students engaged in activities as a year group, small group and they also took time 

for personal reflection. On Thursday evening, Fr Greg Barker and Fr Priyantha Fernando celebrated mass 

with the students. 

 

Thank you to Miss Pola-Kuras and Mr Doyle for developing the program and to Mr Doyle for facilitating 

the Retreat. I also wish to acknowledge the teachers who attended over the past three days. Thanks 

also to our parents and carers, for your support of your children in enabling them to participate in this 

special experience in Year 12. 

 

 

Start of 2023 School Year and Personal Technology Device Policy 

 

The start of the school year has been positive, and it is pleasing to see the students engaged with their 

learning and working with their teachers during their lessons.  

 

Likewise, the students have adapted to the new requirements associated with the Personal Technology 

Device Policy in a responsible and mature way. This response has had a positive impact on the learning 

environment for both the students and their teachers. 

 

Thanks to the students for the positive way, they have commenced the 2023 school year and to the 

parents and carers for their support. 

 

Weekly Masses 

 

Last year students started attending the local Parish Mass at St Michael the Archangel Church, Booragul 

at 9.00am on a Tuesday. This will continue in 2023 and we are thankful to the local priests and 

parishioners for so openly welcoming the students to the Eucharistic celebration. Students being able to 

participate in mass is further supporting and enabling them to engage in the spiritual life of the Church 

and the school. 

 

Two or three classes attend mass each week, depending on the timetable and it is hoped all students 

will be able to attend once throughout the year. 
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Term 1 Parent and Carer Gathering 

 

Last year, two Parent and Carer Gatherings were held online. The feedback from both of these 

gatherings was that the school would schedule these meetings once each term. The first meeting for 

2023 will be held on Tuesday 14 March, 2023 commencing at 6.00pm. Parents and Carers are asked to 

register at the link below (some people indicated they would prefer to attend the meeting in person, if 

this is the case then I ask that those people indicate this option via the link below). 

 

The Agenda for the Meeting will be: 

 

Feedback on St Paul’s Personal Technology Device Implementation. 

St Paul’s Open Day and Information Evening Information. 

2022 HSC Report. 

St Paul’s 2023 School Improvement Plan details. 

General Business. 

 

Link to register for the Parent and Carer Gathering: 

 

https://forms.office.com/r/UBDXxwqWZz 

 

On the Monday prior to the gathering a Zoom link will be forwarded to those parents and carers who 

have indicated that they will be join the gathering online. 

 

Men Alive 

 

Members of the Toronto Parish are holding a menAlive weekend on 25 and 26 March, 2023. The 

menALIVE weekend is an opportunity for men to explore what makes them feel fully alive. The 

experience of the weekend is powerful and dynamic, and many men are inspired and encouraged with a 

new sense of purpose and mission. The weekend is organised by men in your local community and 

conducted by an experienced team of menALIVE leaders. It is suitable for all men from 18 years of age. 

Further information can be found, on the flyer included with the Newsletter. 

 

 

 

Mr Nicholas Wickham 

Principal 

https://forms.office.com/r/UBDXxwqWZz
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Swimming Carnival 
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HSC / RoSA Award Ceremony 
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Year 12 Retreat 
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Hello! Welcome back. I trust that you all had a wonderful Christmas and New Year. I hope it was relaxing 

and you got to do what ever it was you wanted to do.  

Welcome to our new students and families. It is exciting to have you as part of our St Paul’s Catholic College 

Community. 

For those that do not know me, I am Mel Dobosz the Pastoral Care Worker here at St Paul’s Catholic 

College. I am here Wednesday and Thursday. A little bit about my role as Pastoral Care Worker- This is a 

Welfare/Wellbeing position. I am here to help facilitate the emotional, social, and spiritual wellbeing of 

students, staff, and the college community. This can be done through offering support one on one to 

students, group work, programs, support to families, assistance or just a chat.  

Pastoral care is defined in the agreement with the Commonwealth as “the practice of looking after the 

personal needs of students, not just their academic needs, through the provision of general, spiritual and 

personal advice.” 

I am here to offer support to all students, their families, staff, and the wider College Community.  

Please feel free to contact me via email at melissa.dobosz@mn.catholic.edu.au, via phone on 4958-6711 or 

please have a chat with your child’s Leader of Wellbeing and Engagement (LOWE) and they can get you in 

contact with me. 

I am here to help and support your child and your family wherever possible. 

                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wishing you a happy and healthy week 

 

Mrs Mel Dobosz 

Pastoral Care Worker 

 

Pastoral Care News 

mailto:melissa.dobosz@mn.catholic.edu.au
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Yr 10 Religion News  

YEAR 10 RE INFOGRAPHIC: 

A special infographic has been put 

together to inform parents about the 

changes to RE.  
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Community Notices 
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From the Finance Office 
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For all Finance enquiries please use the following 

email address:  finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au 
 

To calculate your Weekly, Fortnightly or Monthly 

payment amount, please go to our Website and use 

the calculator.  http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/

about-us/finance/fee-calculator/  (Please take the figure 

to the next five cents) 
 

If you have not already done so, please ensure I 

have copies of relevant updated Health Care / 

Pension Cards and the Application Form. 

Excursions Coming Up 
 

Please pay for all excursions by the due date written on 

the excursion notes which are sent home with your 

child. This date is important as excursion costing is 

calculated on the number of students who should be 

attending that particular event. Venues and buses have 

to be paid when the booking is first made. Your 

understanding of this would be very much appreciated. 

Opening Hours for Payments to the 

Finance Office 

Parents: Payments can be made at Reception between 

8.30am and 2.30pm  

Students: Mornings from 8.30am until tutor group bell, 

all of recess and all lunch times 

School Fee  

1. BPay through your own home banking via the 

Internet 

2. Eftpos Minimum payment $10 

3. Cheque 

4. Cash 

Excursion Payments 

1. Qkr  

QKR is the way to pay fees, excursions and 

Friday Sport 

 

For you r convenience, when paying for 

excursions the new Qkr! App is now live 

for families of our students. Qkr! By Mastercard can be 

downloaded for free from Apple’s app store for iPhones, 

iPad users can download the iPhone app or from Google 

Play fo Android phones. Simply: 

Step 1 Download Qkr! 

On your Android phone or iPhone. iPad users can 

download iPhone app 

 

 
 

Step 2 Register 

Select your Country of Residence as ‘Australia’ and 

follow the steps to register 

 

Step 3 Find our school 

Our school will appear in ‘Nearby Locations’ if you’re 

within 10km’s of the school, or search for our school by 

name. 

 

Step 4 Register your children 

When first accessing our school you will be prompted to 

add a student profile for your child. This allows you to 

make orders and payments for them. 

For more information about QKR visit our website 

www.booragul.catholic.edu.au 

 

Mrs Erica Gale—Finance Officer 

finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au 

mailto:finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au
http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/about-us/finance/fee-calculator/
http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/about-us/finance/fee-calculator/
http://booragul.catholic.edu.au/site/index.cfm
mailto:finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au
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St Paul’s Catholic College 
 

Address: Primrose Street, Booragul 

Postal: PO Box 194, Boolaroo NSW  2284 

Telephone: 4958 6711 

Email: admin@booragul.catholic.edu.au 

Web Site: http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/  

 

Switch/Reception 

Hours: 8.15am until 3.30pm 

 

Finance Office 

Hours: 8.30am to 2.30pm 

Email: finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au 

 

Canteen 

Telephone: 4946 3115 

Contact Us 

IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES  
 

23rd Feb: Parents in the Classroom Yr 7 

24th Feb: Opening School Mass 

1st March: Year 7 Building Community Camp 

 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/

